H.R.C.C.C. 27th AGM




30th November 2019
Agenda

1. Officer’s Reports

2. Election of Officers

3. Proposals Received
4. Discussion Topics
5. AOB (discussion Items)

Present:
Roger Cosgrove, Chris Forrest, Ian Smith, Martyn Ross, Nick Halfpenny, Jamie Cheshire, Colin Oscroft, Matt Chambers, Jon Seals, Ted Cooke, Tony Cooke, Stuart Day, Chris Atkinson, Charlie Atkinson, Richard Searle, Oliver Searle
Meeting opened at 11:50 at Heath Lane Academy
Chairman’s Report (Chris Forrest)
Chris opened his report by thanking all for their support of the club.  He went on to say that over the last 12 months it had been possible to move the container from the Rugby Club to a position behind the sports hall, and said that having our own on-site storage makes it a lot easier to set up and put away.

It was also noted that based on previous years experience it had been decided by the committee to close the Winter Series on the clock change weekend in March, this is because of the drop-off in racer numbers after that date.

It was stated that the number of racers each weekend was generally similar to the previous year, and that the Rookie Class was growing.

It was stated that the club hope to host an F1 National in February, but the dates had yet to be finalized by the event organisers.

In summary it was stated that the club had had a decent year.

Treasurer’s Report (Roger Cosgrove)

Roger opened his report giving the figures for the total income and expenditure of the club - Income £6815, Expenditure £7732.  He went on to explain that some of the expenditure over the last 12 months was down to having to pay ground rent to the Rugby Club for the container, and additionally the moving costs of the container of £600-£700.
He went on to state that the club is financially resilient enough at the moment to sustain a small loss each year.  But we do need to make money as we are just the wrong side of breaking even, and it is the club’s ambition to try to replace the carpets in the next year or so.
It was stated that it costs the club £211 each week to race (hire of premises), and therefore we need a minimum of 30 paying racers each week to break even.

It was stated that the club has 2 bank accounts, a savings account with £5,500 in it, and a deposit account with £2376 in it (although out of that this month’s room rent is still to be paid).

Election of Officer’s

The Chairman and Vice-Chairman positions were up for re-election this year.  Chris Forrest was willing to stand for a further term as Chairman, so was nominated by Matt Chambers and seconded by Nick Halfpenny.  The position of Vice-Chairman is currently held by Roger Cosgrove (in addition to the Treasurer position), and in the absence of any other nominees Roger was nominated again and seconded by Chris Forrest.
Proposals Received

1. Entry Fees
It was proposed by Roger that the race fees should be increased, from their current level of £7 members, £8 non-members to £8 for members and £10 for non-members.  The Junior race fee would be held at £5.  The motion was carried and the new fees will apply from January 2020.
2. Membership Fees
It was proposed that the annual membership fee should also be increased from its current level of £5 to £10.  The motion was carried and the new fee will apply from September 2020.
3. LiPo Charging

It was proposed that in line with other National events that a LiPo charging limit will be imposed for safety reasons.  The Charge/Discharge limit will be 20 Amps and is to be adhered to with immediate effect.

Discussion Topics

None
AOB

None.
The meeting was closed at 12:10
